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WORSHIP & STUDY 
 

Wednesdays 
 10:30 am Bible Study 
 5:30 pm WEEDS 

 
Sundays 

 8:30 am H.E. Rite I 
 9:30 am Sunday school 
 10:30 am H.E. Rite II 
 4:00 pm H.E. Rite II 

¢Ǌŀƴǎƛǘƛƻƴǎ 
As I write this, Bazaar has come and gone. While we will not know 

the total raised until all the expenses are accounted for, I would call it 
a success. Bazaar was a success because so many folks worked so 
hard. For me, it is a successful Bazaar ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƻŦ {ǘΦ WŀƳŜǎΩ 
come together and give of themselves in order to do some good in the 
world. All of the hard work and effort goes to raising money that we 
ǎǇŜƴŘ ƻƴ ōŜƘŀƭŦ ƻŦ ƻǘƘŜǊǎΦ ! ƘǳƎŜ ά¢Ƙŀƴƪ ¸ƻǳέ ǘƻ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ǿƘƻ 
ƘŜƭǇŜŘ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ .azaar a reality. 
 Bazaar is just one of the many things that I love about being the 
ǊŜŎǘƻǊ ƻŦ {ǘΦ WŀƳŜǎΩΦ L ƭƻǾŜ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ Řŀȅ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀƴŘ ƘŜŀǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ 
children as they come over for programs, snacks, and meals. I love 
Lobsterfest (I think of it as how Episcopalians do a crawfish boil). I love 
Christmas Eve and Holy Week, the Great Vigil, and Easter Sunday. I 
ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ƻǳǊ !ƭƭ IŀƭƭƻǿǎΩ 9ǾŜ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜΣ ŀƴŘ L ƘƻǇŜ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǘ ōŜŎƻƳŜǎ 
a tradition. I always look forward to our Wednesday night offering and 
would encourage more folks to take advantage of it. I love the quiet 
intimacy of the 8:30 and 4:00 chapel Eucharists and the pageantry of 
the 10:30 service.  
 bƻǘ ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ Řƻ ƛǎ ǘƻ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΩǎ ƭƛƪƛƴƎΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ ŦƛƴŜΦ Lǘ 
is kind of like choosing between cake and pie ς I am just glad to live in 
ŀ ǿƻǊƭŘ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǿŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ Ƨǳǎǘ ŎƘƻƻǎŜ ƻƴŜΦ  !ƭƭ ƻŦ ƛǘ ƛǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜΦ 
And I am open to more. It has been said that a church is not a 
museum for saints but a hospital for sinners. I would add that it 
should also be a laboratory for exploring our spirituality. We will never 
ŜȄƘŀǳǎǘ DƻŘ ƻǊ DƻŘΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ƳƻǊŜ ǘƻ ŜȄǇƭƻǊŜ ŀƴŘ 
experience. If your experience of God has grown stale, come talk to 
me about it. Our journey never ends, and that is a good thing. 
 As we approach the transition from liturgical and calendrical year 
to another, it is proper that we look back at what we did well and 
could do better. Those things we did not do and are grateful or 
regretful. We are a Resurrection people.  

 (continued on page 2) 
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IN OUR CHURCH  

(continued from page 1)  

We live lives dedicated to the idea that in God all things are made new. Every day we die to ourselves and 
rise to life in Christ. We forgive as we have been forgiven. While we never have to wait for a new calendar 
to make changes in our lives, since the calendar is changing soon we might as well take advantage of the 
opportunity and start making the changes we feel like we need to make. I know that I am always in need 
of doing better. Are you? 

Peace, 

Fr. Brandt+ 
 

Dec. 2 at 5:00 pm we will 
be making Advent 
Wreaths. There will soup 
and Marsha is making her 
famous hot chocolate as 
well. Please stay after and 
help decorate the tree for 
ǘƘŜ !ƴƴƛǎΩ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ·Ƴŀǎ 
party. 

The Church office will be closed Dec. 25 & 26 for Christmas, 
WŀƴΦ м ŦƻǊ bŜǿ ¸ŜŀǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ ŀƴŘ Wŀƴ нм ŦƻǊ a[Y 5ŀȅΦ ¢ƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ 
building will be closed From Dec. 25 through Jan. 1. We will re-
open Jan.2 at 8:00 am. 

Christmas Memorial Flowers 
The Christmas memorial name list will be on the volunteer 
desk beginning December 3. If you would like to remember 
your loved ones with a poinsettia in the church please 
check the list and follow the instructions. The minimum 
donation is $25.00. Deadline for names is December 19. 

 

The ECW luncheon will be Dec. 
11 and Jan. 8  
@ 11:30 a.m.  

@ ShermanΩǎwŜǎǘŀǳǊŀƴǘ 

Revenue & Expenses for Oct 2018 

 Total Revenue $28,903.80 

 Total Expenses $31,569.15 

 Net Total $(2,665.35) 

Next Dates for Baptisms 
The Sacrament of Holy Baptism is appropriately 
administered within the Eucharist at the chief service on a 
Sunday. The next date for baptism at St. James is Jan. 13, 
the First Sunday after the Epiphany. To schedule a baptism, 
please call Betsy at the Church Office or speak to Father 
Brandt. 

The Men of St. James will be 

breakfasting together again 

Thursday, Dec 13, at 7:00 a.m. 

Enjoy fellowship and good food 

together before your work day 

begins. 
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Annual Parish Meeting is Dec 2 
The Annual Parish Meeting has been set for Dec. 2 immediately 
following church. There will be one service only at 10:30 a.m. 

It is time for vestry nominations. These are the guidelines for a 
vestry member at St. James: 

A vestry person is: 

1. ŀ ŎƻƴŦƛǊƳŜŘ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀƴǘ ƻŦ {ǘΦ WŀƳŜǎΩ ŦƻǊ ŀǘ ƭŜŀǎǘ ƻƴŜ 
year 

2. faithful in working, praying, and giving for the spread of 
the Kingdom of God 

3. regular in worship and active in parish activities 

4. present at all vestry meetings except in the case of 
emergencies 

5. at least 21 years old 

6. has not served on the vestry for at least one year 

Vestry members and wardens not standing for re-election are: 
Elizabeth Jones, Bill Schaffarzick, and Susan Sutherland. We thank 
them for their faithful service to St. James. They will form the 
ŜƭŜŎǘƛƻƴ ŎƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŜƭŜŎǘƛƻƴΦ  

Nominations for Vestry will be taken from the floor the day of 
the Annual Meeting. 

Pledge Information 
Pledge packets will be handed out at 
the annual meeting on Dec. 2.  
Deadline for return of pledges is 
Dec. 16. 

Year-end reminders of pledges due 
for 2018 will be mailed the first 
week of Dec. Your payment must be 
postmarked by December 31 to 
appear on your year-end tax 
statement from the church. 

IN OUR CHURCH 

Vestry Nominations 
 

on the St. James Bazaar Steering 
Committee for the last 8 years. 

 
Susan Sutherland ς is originally from 
Leland/Arcola. She graduated from 
Mississippi State College for Women, 
spent 20 years in Boca Raton, FL AND 
HAS ONE DAUGHTER, Laura Castanza, 
who still lives there. Susan returned 
to the delta in 1989 and has been at 
St. James ever since. She has been 
married to Jimmy for 26 years. Susan 
has chaired the silent auction for the 
bazaar along with Marla McGee for 
several years now. She also works on 
Lobsterfest each year. Susan has just 
served a one year term on the Vestry. 
 
Lynn Schaffarzick ς While not a 
cradle-born Episcopalian, Lynn is a 
long-time member of St. James who 
has been active in many capacities in 
our parish over the years including 
the flower guild and the bazaar. She 
was confirmed in 2016. This is her 
first time to run for vestry. She and 
Bill have been married for 48 years. 

 

Vestry Nominations 
These are our Vestry Nominations thus far: 

Bee Stewart ς .ŜŜ {ǘŜǿŀǊǘ ƛǎ ŀ άŎǊŀŘƭŜέ 9ǇƛǎŎƻǇŀƭƛŀƴΦ {ƘŜ ǿŀǎ 
baptized, confirmed and married to Dudley Stewart at Trinity 
Episcopal Church in Natchez. She and Dudley moved to 
Greenville in 1976 and have been parishioners of St. James since. 
Her boys were baptized and confirmed at St. James and both 
attended St. James Day School. Bee taught at the Day School for 
10 years. She has served on the vestry from 2005 ς 2007 and 
again 2015-2017. She participates in ECW activities, has co-
chaired the Lobsterfest since its inception. She has also served  
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IN OUR CHURCH 

The Greening of the church will take 
place on December 23, immediately 
following the 10:30 service. Please stay 
and help make our church beautiful for 
Christmas Eve. 

Deadline for articles  
for the February 

Wayfarer is Jan. 25  

MARK YOUR CALENDAR 
 

Dec 02 Annual Parish Meeting 11:30 am 
Dec 02 Advent Event 5:00 pm 
Dec 6 Foster Xmas Party 5:30 pm 
Dec 11 9/² [ǳƴŎƘŜƻƴ Ϫ {ƘŜǊƳŀƴΩǎ ммΥол ŀƳ 
Dec 13 Men of St. James 7:00 am 
Dec 15 Foster Parent support group 10am - noon 
Dec 19 Deadline for Xmas memorial names 
Dec 19 Living Nativity 
Dec 23 Greening the church 11:30 am 
Dec 24 H. E. Rite II 6:00 pm 
Jan 06 Epiphany - One service only @ 10:30 am 
Jan 08 9/² [ǳƴŎƘŜƻƴ Ϫ {ƘŜǊƳŀƴΩǎ ммΥол ŀƳ 
 

/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ /ǊŜŎƘŜ tǊƻŎŜǎǎƛƻƴ 
on Christmas Eve 

Our children are back this 
ȅŜŀǊ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ 
crèche presentation on 
Christmas Eve.  Just like last 
year, the children will bring in 
the crèche in a dramatic 
procession, led by the 
crucifer and the celebrant. 

All children age three and up 
will process in carrying a 
figure from the crèche.  An 
acolyte will place the figure 
in the manger scene.  All 
children are welcome to 
participate, even grand-
children and/or nieces and 
nephews who are visiting 
from out of town.  The more 
kids the better.  

Living Nativity 

& 

Epiphany Pageant 

The Living Nativity is back this year! It 

will be Dec. 19 at 5:30 pm. There will 

also be an Epiphany Pageant during 

church on Jan. 6. Any and all children 

and youth are invited to be a part of 

these events. Just speak to Father 

Brandt for all the details. 
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On Thursday, Dec. 6, St. 
James will be hosting the 
3rd annual Christmas 
party for the children in 
foster care in Washington 
County.  This celebration 
will also include the 
resource parents and staff 
at the Washington County 
CPS-Family and Children 
Services division who care 
for and represent these 
children while they are in 
state custody.  The party 
will be held in our parish hall and will begin at 5:30 pm. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Dec. 04: The Well Apostolic Church 
 1042 Hwy 1 North 

Dec. 10: Pinnacle of Greenville 
 1880 Fairgrounds Road 

Dec. 17: TBA 
 
January - TBA 

Mission Mississippi 
meets each Tuesday 

at 7:00 a.m. 

We have lots planned for this special group of people in 
our community.  We will begin the night by welcoming 
the children, families and staff members into the church 
for a fun-filled evening.  We will serve a Christmas meal, 
decorate Christmas cookies, enjoy hot chocolate and 
ǎƛƴƎ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ŎŀǊƻƭǎΦ  ²Ŝ ŜǾŜƴ ƘŀǾŜ ǿƻǊŘ ǘƘŀǘ Ƨƻƭƭȅ ΨƻƭŜ 
Saint Nick will be paying the children a visit!  We will 
end the night with more Christmas caroling and 
spreading warm Christmas cheer.  Our hope is to not 
only provide a festive, Christmas environment for the 
children, but to also show support and appreciation to 
our county resource parents and CPS staff members and 
social workers. 

We are expecting a full house for the Christmas party 
and there is much excitement within our church family.  
If you would like to volunteer to help, you can reach 
Emily Pieralisi at 822-2907 or esandidge@hotmail.com.  

IN OUR COMMUNITY 

The Tenth Annual Nativity Open House 
featuring over 475 Nativities 

from the collection of 
Mrs. Charles Hyde Weissinger, Sr. 

will be 
Sat., Dec. 1, 8 & 15 from 10 am ς 4 pm. 

and 
Sun., Dec. 2, 9, & 16 from 1pm ς 4 pm. at 
Goodman Memorial United Methodist 

Church, 
Highway 61, Cary, MS 

Admission is free, but donation are 
accepted for the Cary Cemetery 

mailto:esandidge@hotmail.com


 

6 

 
 
 

It is time again for gifts for Whitfield. Church Women United is asking for your support in this project. Below is a 
list of items appropriate for the patients. Please bring your gifts to Life Help, 1654 E. Union St., Greenville, 
beginning Dec. 3. On Dec. 5 ς 7 they will sort and prepare items for transport to the State Hospital on Dec. 8. 

If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact Mrs. Martha Bray @ 662-347-3981, Mrs. 
Betty Jo Boyd @ 662-335-2122, Mrs. Kendall Cox @ 662-931-1737, Mrs. Mary W. Davis @ 662-822-5356 or Mrs. 
Catherine Henry Davis & 662-334-1927. 

 

IN OUR COMMUNITY 
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Winter Solstice 
Dec 27 - Jan 01 

Winter Solstice is a continuation of the summer camp experience for High School youth (9-12grade). It 
begins on December 27th and runs through the morning of January 1st, helping to provide a safe and fun 
place to enjoy New Year's Eve. 

Every year the staff of Winter Solstice develops a theme for the session, hoping to help campers wrestle with 
the difficult questions of faith, identity, and God. 

The directors of Winter Solstice are Kaitlin Gaskin, Sarah Anderson, and Rev. Hannah Hooker. 

To register, go to this link: http://graycenter.dioms.org/Camp%20Bratton-Green/Winter-Solstice.html 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

IN OUR DIOCESE 

Annual Council set for  
Hattiesburg in 2019 

The 192nd Annual Council of the Episcopal Diocese of Mississippi will be held in Hattiesburg, January 25 ς 
27, 2019. Registration is $150.00 per person, with a special rate of $100.00 per person for young adults 
(non-delegate under 35 years of age). The rates go up after Dec 8, to $160/$110. You may register on-line 
at www.dioms.org, you may download a registration form or get one from the church office  
 

http://graycenter.dioms.org/Camp%20Bratton-Green/Winter-Solstice.html
http://www.dioms.org/
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For parishioners: Jack Lowry, Jim Renfroe, Haley Holbrook, Dudley Stewart, 
Margaret Wade, Sandy Welsh, Susan Sutherland, Linda Owens, David Lee, 
Shirley Mitchell, Elizabeth Smith. 

For friends and family: Libby Lynch, Betty & Earl Blackmon, Angie & Eddie 
Flowers, Faye & Nick Castello, Al Fava, Emily Dieringer, Becky Mathews, 

Karen Eddleman, Roy Meeks, Hershel & Mary Stone, Blann Phillips Lutken, Kathryn Carver, Jo Helen Watson, 
Landon Stamps, Amne Richardson (and Young-Richardson family), Liza Richardson, Betsy Dyer, MacKenzie 
Holaday, Ben Meriweather, Aries Cotton, Hunter Azlin, Orman & Mary Gee, Julia Reed, Daisy Walsh, Suzanne 
Bean, 2 un-named, Katherine Adams, Liz Workman, Edwynne Love, Andy VonAntz, Linda Hamilton, Terry Burford. 

For those serving in the Armed Forces: Eric Crews, Barry Crosby, Thomas Griffin, Barry Jackson, Landon Marony, 
Nathan Miles, Benji Sparks, Beau Swain, Matt Williams. 

For expectant couples: Ashli & Justin Bixler, Mackenzie & Warren Hines, Claire & Eustace Winn, Ashley & John 
McGee, Maggie & Jay Bixler 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

OUR PARISH FAMILY 

 

Michael Ables, Jr. 12/04 

Daryl Chastain 12/04 

Lily Chastain 12/04 

Martin Mitchell 12/04 

Mac Hamilton 12/08 

Ruby Edwards 12/11 

Kathy Hart 12/11 

Sandy Welsh 12/11 

Linda Owens 12/12 

Maggie Wade 12/15 

Cary Karlson 12/17 

Dudley Stewart  12/17 

Mike Williams 12/20 

Erica Dick 12/21 

Mickie Sandidge 12/22 

Katie Elliott 12/23 

Lynda Lavers 12/25 

Elizabeth Holbrook  12/27 

Brian Pieralisi 12/27 

Mia Andrews 12/28 

David Cochran 12/29 

Matthew Harris 12/30 

Nolan Andrews 12/31 

Warren Harper 12/31 

Betsy & Andy Alexander 12/26 

Miriam & Michael Ables 12/31 

Theresa & David Skelton 12/31 

 

Kenyon Williams 1/01 

Ellen Daniels 1/03 

Ellen Frye 1/06 

Gil Macvaugh 1/10 

Margaret Wade 1/12 

Courtney Ayres 1/15 

Doris Jones 1/15 

Dotti Lowe 1/22 

Bill Andrews 1/23 

Jackie Burnette 1/25 

Stephanie Macvaugh 1/26 

Dabney Mitchell 1/26 

Mary Frye 1/27 

Jenny Burnette 1/28 

Kate & Andrew Tominello 1/30 

Elizabeth & Victor Smith 1/27 

We give thanks for the birth of 
Cooper Lee Bowers 

Born Nov. 16 to 
Josie James & Josh Bowers 
Proud great grandparents 

Elise & Jimmy Lee 
 

We give thanks for the birth of 
Lessie Dianna Ellison 

Born Nov 22 to 
Virginia & Nick Ellison 

²Ŝ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ƛƴǘƻ /ƘǊƛǎǘΩǎ ŦƭƻŎƪ 
Edith Celene Weissinger and 
Thomas Owen Mcgee who received 
the sacrament of Baptism Nov 4. 

We congratulate those who 
renewed their commitment to 
Jesus Christ though confirmation 
Nov. 11: Leslie & Daryl Chastain, 
Paul Horn, Keaton Lacy, and 
Elizabeth Weissinger. 


